
TOWN OF BARTLETT – OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN
MINUTES:  SELECTMEN’S MEETING – MONDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2013
ATTENDANCE:  SELECTMEN GENE G. CHANDLER, CHAIR, DOUGLAS A. 
GARLAND, DAVID A. PATCH
REPORTERS:  NONE

Meeting opened at 3:30PM.

Charles Olsen, owner of property at the end of Intervale Lane identified as Tax Map 1INTVL-
18-0, originally had made an appointment but cancelled earlier today stating his surveyor had 
not completed the work yet.  However, the Selectmen then received a fax from him asking 
what else he needed to obtain a permit.  Selectmen will review and draft a letter.

Motion was made by Garland, seconded by Patch to enter Non Public Session to interview a 
request for aid applicant.  Roll call vote taken – unanimous to enter NPS at 4:30pm.  Applicant 
was interviewed.  Motion was made by Patch, seconded by Garland to end NPS.  Roll call vote 
taken – unanimous to end NPS at 4:45pm.  Selectmen agreed to pay one month’s rent directly 
to the landlord.

Selectmen reviewed an inquiry from Trevor Limmer of Limbs and Lawns as to what they are 
to do concerning fall clean up at the Glen Cemetery.  Selectmen decided to have him do one 
final mowing and then the Selectmen will review it in the spring.

Chandler stated Fire Chief Pat Roberts told him that the washing machine at the Glen Fire 
Station has died.  He explained that he already asked about using the other one that is there but 
apparently, that is used for the turnout gear only and the ambulance has to use a lot of bleach 
with their washings.  Bleach destroys the turnout gear and it is not recommended using the 
same machine.  Roberts had a repair man look at it and it will cost as much to fix as buying a 
new one so he checked local stores and Sears currently has a sale on a heavy duty one for $499 
plus a 10% discount.  Selectmen agreed it was necessary to buy this immediately and will 
notify Jackson of the purchase since we really have no choice in the matter.  It can also be 
discussed at the Ambulance Meeting scheduled for Monday, October 28, 2013 if necessary.

Selectmen signed checks, reviewed minutes, correspondence and building permits throughout 
the meeting as time permitted.

Motion was made by Patch, seconded by Garland to adjourn.  Vote was taken – meeting 
adjourned at 5:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn P. Jones, Admin. Asst.
for Brenda Medeiros, Secretary (who was absent)


